From: Tony Holt

To: SENR Exhibits

Subject: Fwd: Possible Amendment to HB 4031A
Date: Thursday, February 22, 2018 11:59:23 AM

From: MARGARET WIESENTHAL <wiese [263 et>

To: htp.exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov
Date: February 21, 2018 at 10:12 AM
Subject: Possible Amendment to HB 4031A

To Chair Denbrow & Members of teh Senate Committee on the
Environment & Natural Resoures

We have been informed that an attempt may be made to amend the
above Bill. As we understand it, this propose amendment would
change the designation of the Lanphere property at I-5 & Exit
282B. Please oppose this attempt.

Any change in the designation of the Lanphere property which is
included in the rural reserve belies the very name of the Committee
because it is detrimental to the environment and in the long term
destructive of one of our most precious natural resources--fertile
farm land, a natural resource that in the long term is the only hope
of preserving healthy life in this country and on this planet.

The voices of those who live in this area have already been heard
once, when an application for a zoning change was overwhelmingly
opposed by our area residents. There is nothing new to change our
minds. Moreover, members of the Oregon Legislature should not be
parties to attempt to circumvent “regular procedure," as Sen.
McCain said, and act like the fools in Washington. The regular land
use process must be followed, and members of the Committee
should stand tall and not be parties to private subversion of
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procedures designhed to protect against this very kind of sneak
attack that favors only one or a few private interests and
disregards the views of the public.

This message is from the three registered voters at 7480 SW
Bunker Post Ct., Wilsonville.

Bob Wiesenthal, Margaret Wiesenthal and Rob Wiesenthal
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